
AUTHOR VISIT
We were delighted to welcome author and activist Onjali to
our school this week! She spoke to our enthusiastic Year 3
children about her incredible book and the important activism
work she does to support people in need. Onjali shared her
experiences working with different charities and how her
passion for helping others shapes everything she does. 
The School Council also had the opportunity to ask her lots of
thoughtful questions and everyone left feeling inspired to
make a difference in their own way. 
Thank you, Onjali, for such a meaningful and memorable visit!

Let God transform you into a new person by changing the way that you
think – Romans 12:2 NLT

S U M M E R  1  W E E K  5

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have come to the end of another half term; this academic year is flying by! This week has been a busy one as the
children completed their Skipathon, Y6 children represented the school in cricket competitions and we had an incredibly
inspiring visit from Onjali Q. Raúf, an activist and author of Boy at the Back of the Classroom!

CRICKET COMPETITIONS 
A huge well done to our Year 6 girls' team, who showed great
commitment in training and played with integrity, determination, and true
St Saviour’s spirit. They won one match and narrowly lost the other—just
missing out on the next round. We are so proud of their teamwork and
sportsmanship!
Our boys’ team also gave a brilliant performance, winning one game and
losing the other by just one run—remarkably, the same margin as the girls.
With all teams in the group securing one win, the qualifier came down to
total runs scored and the boys missed out by only three runs.
Both teams showed fantastic effort, resilience and pride in representing
our school. Well done, St Saviour’s!

WALK TO SCHOOL WEEK
Thank you to everyone who took part in Walk to School Week! Our Eco Council was thrilled to
support this fantastic initiative, promoting healthy habits and helping the environment. We hope you
all enjoyed the fresh air and sunshine on those beautiful mornings. Let’s keep up the great work!  

!F A I T H .  F O R G I V E N E S S .  T R U T H .  L O V E .  R E S P E C T .  T E N A C I T Y .  S E R E N I T Y

I hope that you enjoy a wonderful half term with your loved ones and we look forward to welcoming the children back for
the final half term of this academic year on Monday 2  June 2025.nd

Yours faithfully,
Miss Cherry



What an incredible day we had completing our Skipathon. We had children skipping their hearts out
until they simply couldn’t skip any more! The energy, determination, and sheer joy on the field was a
sight to behold and we couldn’t be prouder of every child for trying their best.
Thanks to your amazing support, sponsorships have already started coming in and to keep the
momentum going, we’ve extended the sponsorship deadline to June 2nd. This gives our dedicated
skippers even more time to continue fundraising for our wonderful charity project.
Every skip counted and every donation helps make a difference. Thank you for cheering the children
on and supporting their hard work!

Not Forgetting our Tiny TEDs event, especially designed for our brilliant Reception and Year 1 children. Taking
place on June 18th, this event will give our youngest learners the chance to share what they’ve been learning in
their own way.

GENESIS TALKS

SKIPATHON

TINY TEDS

Over the past few weeks, the children have been working with real dedication and creativity to develop their
ideas, craft compelling narratives and design their own presentation slides. We are incredibly proud of the effort
they’ve put into researching and refining their understanding of homelessness. 
With the in class presentations scheduled for June 2nd, we’re eagerly counting down the days!
The upcoming half term is a perfect opportunity for your child to continue practising their talk, fine-tune their
slides and add any final bits of research. Thank you for your continued support - we can’t wait to see the
children shine on stage!





This half term, we have been exploring The Kingdom of
Benin. We have looked at a range of sources to help us

understand this ancient civilisation; how it became wealthy
and powerful and learn about its decline. We also made
comparisons with other units of history we have studied. 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP

Y5 CLASS CORNER

This week in collective worship, we reflected on Pentecost, a powerful
moment in the Christian calendar when the Holy Spirit filled Jesus’
disciples with courage and purpose. It transformed them from fearful
followers into brave messengers of hope, love, and unity.

This message of unity and care links closely to our current project, Seeds
of Change. Through this project, the children have been learning about
homelessness. They’ve shown real compassion and curiosity, asking
thoughtful questions and showing a deep desire to make a difference.

Just like at Pentecost, when the disciples reached out to people in all nations, our Seeds of Change project
encourages us to reach out to those who are struggling in our own community. Whether through kindness,
donations or simply raising awareness, we are learning how small actions can grow into something powerful—just
like a seed planted with care.

“Dear God,
Thank you for the gift of the Holy Spirit, who gives us courage, wisdom, and compassion.

Help us to plant seeds of change in our school and community—seeds of kindness,
generosity, and hope.

Open our eyes to those in need, especially people without a home.
May we be inspired to act, to care, and to build a world where everyone is included and

supported.
Amen”

This week, we have continued to explore this civilisation
in our art lessons. On Wednesday, we took a closer look
at the famous Benin Bronzes. We observed the features

and symbolism of the statues and created our own
designs which we sketched in our sketch books. 



STARS OF THE WEEK

Year 1 
Eli & Yohannes

Year 2 
Isabelle T & Emma

Year 4 
Emma & Apollo 

Year 5 
Leo & Olivier

Year 3 
Sienna & Rosamund

Reception 
Beatrix & Janiyah

Year 6 
Mercedes & Kyran



PROGRESS CUP WINNERS
A huge well done to David, Taliah, Chabella who are this

week's Progress Cup winners! 

 KS1 
Taliah Y1

KS2
Chabella Y4

PRESENTATION WINNERS

Emma Y2 Saahir Y5

EYFS
David MLK

A huge well done to Emma & Saahir who are this week's
Presentation Cup winners! 



VALUES CARDS
Well done to Jordan & Kasper who have each

received 5 Value Cards and have been rewarded with
a book of their choice from our book vending machine. 

ATTENDANCE AWARDS 
Well done to

Year 2 Emmeline Pankhurst
100%

& 
Year 5 Blue - Mrs Morris 

98.69%
who have won the attendance

mascots this week.
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